Chief Peguis Parent Advisory Council

March 12, 2011

Meeting Minutes

In attendance:  Carmen Walker, Doug Nowicki, Sean Osiowy, Roberta Hoogervorst, Lori Gomes

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 6:08 PM.

MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER (MOTION) 


Acceptance MOVED by Roberta H., SECONDED by Lori G., and CARRIED.

STAFF APPRECIATION 

Teachers thought was wonderful, haven’t had something like it in at least over 15 years.  Felt exceptionally appreciated.  Included custodial staff.

Sobey’s update:

 Two or three cards had to be picked up.  Counting the cards before leaving Sobey’s should be done even if it is time consuming.  Needs to be better communication and coordination between parent groups with respect to the card distribution.
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE:

· Feb 17 Rob Nash came to the school.  Never had a presentation like this, music, emotions, had everyone in the palm of his hand.  It was mind boggling.  

· Feb 22 open house for grade 6’s, new format, 25 staff, 75 kids, instead of just walking into a class, a student functioned as if in class.  Tours as well. 

· MTYP Feb 24 grades 8 & 9 play on racism.

· Report cards this Wednesday, student led conferences.  Research shows that only 15 – 20% parents take an active role in their child’s education.  Student led conferences are the only time some parents see what their children are doing/learning.

PAC involvement

· Need various groups to inform us what is going on.  Website is a good PR tool for the school.
· Parent volunteering - Not a lot, eg. Parents on band trips, not a lot within school.  Have enough staff members.  Any parent wishing to volunteer for something should talk to Doug.

FUNDRAISING

Additional funding ideas:  No discussion at this time.

Lori spoke of an application for a grant, with an estimated donation of $10,000, from Kelly Lehmann ("Run with Porter").  Visit the website for details www.runwithporter.com.

OTHER BUSINESS
· Lori Gomes presented her ideas regarding the school website.  She had the various areas with sub-areas and ideas on a presentation board similar to a storyboard.  She went through the various sections of the C.P. website, asked questions and put forth some good ideas.  The entire PAC group participated in the discussion, during which everyone learned something new.  At the end of the meeting Doug and Sean requested that they be allowed to take all the information presented for review. 

Meeting adjourned 7:05 pm.

Next meeting, 6 pm, April 9, 2012

Chief Peguis Library

All are Welcome

